
China launches investigation into
online porn, fake news organizations

Four teams of inspectors are undertaking a month-long investigation into
online pornography and fake news organizations across 11 Chinese provincial-
level regions.

The investigation, which will finish May 26, aims to clean up “harmful”
information online, targeting live-streaming, cloud service providers, mobile
apps and websites circulating pornographic content, the National Office
Against Pornographic and Illegal Publications said Monday.

Inspectors are also tasked with looking into news blackmailing, fake news,
journalists and media organizations, said the statement.

Jointly launched by China’s various anti-pornography, publicity and Internet-
related authorities, the investigation is being carried out in areas
including Beijing and Shanghai municipalities, as well as provinces of
Guizhou, Jiangxi and Shaanxi.

China announces birth of 1st panda
twins this year

A panda in southwest China has given birth to the first set of captive-bred
twins this year.

Sichuan Province’s Chengdu panda research base announced Monday that the male
twins were born on April 24. They have passed the critical first month of
life and are very healthy.

The cubs weighed about 110 grams at birth and have grown up to 852 grams and
844 grams respectively in their first month, according to the base.

Staff bottle fed the cubs with stored milk from other female pandas for the
first nine days until the mother panda, ZhiZhi, could breastfeed them.

Pandas are an endangered species due to their extremely low fertility rates
in the wild. In captivity, they often give birth to twins and sometimes even
triplets.

There are fewer than 2,000 pandas in the wild, mostly in Sichuan. More that
400 currently live in captivity.
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Vaccine for HPV wins approval

Pharmaceutical company Merck recently won approval from the China Food and
Drug Administration to sell its human papillomavirus vaccine, Gardasil, to
help women fight cervical cancer.

Developed by the US-based company in 2006, the vaccine has proved effective
in protecting against the virus, better known as HPV, the chief cause of
cervical cancer. The virus is found in almost all cervical cancer cases.

Gardasil is the first HPV vaccine in the world and the second to be licensed
for use in China.

In July, Cervarix, an HPV vaccine developed by pharmaceutical
GlaxoSmithKline, received approval to be sold on the Chinese mainland after
almost 10 years of seeking approval.

Gardasil is expected to be commercially available on the mainland in three to
six months, which means women will no longer have to seek vaccinations
outside of the mainland, such as Hong Kong.

After breast cancer, cervical cancer is the second-most common cancer in
women ages 15 to 44 in China. Statistics from the Chinese Center for Disease
Control and Prevention show China reports more than 130,000 cervical cancer
cases a year, accounting for 28 percent of global total.

The HPV vaccine, as the first anti-cancer vaccine in the world, has proved
effective in preventing cervical cancer and is seen as a breakthrough in the
fight against cancer.

Gardasil offers protection against nine strains of HPV, including the two
main cancer-causing varieties: type 16 and type 18. Cervarix offers
protection only against types 16 and 18, which account for about 70 percent
of all cervical cancer cases.

Today, such vaccines are used in about 120 countries and regions, including
the United States, Australia and most European countries.

As HPV is sexually transmitted, the World Health Organization recommends
routine vaccination of girls age 9 to 13 because they are not as likely to
have begun sexual activity.

Qiao Youlin, a professor of epidemiology at the Chinese Academy of Medical
Sciences’ Cancer Hospital in Beijing, said the main target group of Cervarix
is females age 9 to 26, although it is theoretically effective for women of
all ages.

Clinical trials discovered the vaccine is effective for women as old as 45,
he said.
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According to the Securities Times newspaper, Zhifei Biological Products Co in
Chongqing will promote, supply and sell the vaccine in China for the next
three years.

As the exclusive distributor of the vaccine, the company plans to purchase
1.14 billion yuan ($166 million) worth of Gardasil vaccines in the first
year, 1.48 billion yuan in the second year and 1.85 billion yuan in the third
year, the newspaper said.

Pilot area launched for
internationalization of TCM education

A pilot area for the internationalization of education on Traditional Chinese
Medicine (TCM) was officially launched on Sunday in Nanchang City, Jiangxi
Province.

With the aim of training TCM talent and better promoting TCM globally, the
pilot area was jointly planned by the Ministry of Education, Jiangxi
University of Traditional Chinese Medicine and pharmaceutical firm Jiangzhong
Group.

A set of programs will be carried out, including the training of
internationally oriented TCM professionals, as well as programs on
international communication and cooperation in TCM education.

Under the programs, more foreign students and doctors will have a chance to
receive TCM training in China, and TCM documents will be translated into more
foreign languages. More Chinese talent with a command of TCM knowledge and
foreign languages will be cultivated.

Wang Guoqiang, deputy head of the National Health and Family Planning
Commission and head of the State Administration of Traditional Chinese
Medicine, said the training of talent is a priority in promoting TCM abroad,
which is an integral part of people-to-people exchanges under the Belt and
Road Initiative.

China’s Sichuan Province reports new
H7N9 case

A new H7N9 virus infection was confirmed in southwest China’s Sichuan
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Province, local authorities said on Sunday.

The 44-year-old patient, surnamed Wang, is a seller of live poultry in a
market in the city of Zigong, according to the government of the Ziliujing
District of the city on Saturday.

The patient is being treated in a local hospital and is in stable condition.

All the live poultry markets in the city will be suspended for one month from
May 22.

H7N9 is a bird flu strain first reported to have infected humans in China in
March 2013. Infections are most likely to occur in winter and spring.

Disease control and prevention experts have said that the H7N9 virus is not
transmitted from person to person.

Experts recommend avoiding contact with birds, and only buying certified
poultry.


